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Dear Friends in Christ,

	 We are thankful to the Lord that He is our Foundation 
upon which we can build our lives and by which we can have 
stability in times of trial and testing. He is the Source of every 
good thing we enjoy in this life. He is the Answer for each and 
every problem we face. What a blessing to know Him and to 
be in His service!


Family News

	 We praise the Lord that our 
daughter Elisabeth’s heart procedure went well without any 
complications and she has been recovering just fine.

	 It looks like Phil will have a surgical procedure done on his 
hand for a condition called ‘Dupuytren’s contracture’ before 
we return to the Philippines. Pray this also goes well.


Ministry Updates

	 What a blessing to hear of another young man who got 
saved a few weeks back who has been attending our ministry 
activities on and off for a couple of years now. One of our staff 
noticed he seemed under conviction and witnessed to him 
once again and he came to Christ!

	 There will be several young adults ready to be baptized 
when Rachel and I get back over there in June.

	 Summer months have started and so has our VBS - this 
year, for the first time since 2019 we are able to bring all the 
kids together on our property again like we always did. So far 
this week (April 18-23) they are having a little more than 150 
kids each day (pics below). 

	 Our staff and many of our church family have volunteered 
their time to organize and run the entire VBS and they have 
done a fine job so far even without us being there (and I 
thought all along they needed me to direct them      ).

	 Our children’s home has received 2 more baby boys since 
the beginning of this year (pics below) which gives us a total 
of 7 children in the home now and 1 who has graduated - 
Philip who was adopted by the lady in charge of the home. We 
thank the Lord for the dedicated staff who take very good care 
of the kids 24/7/365. The Lord certainly does watch over these 
dear children and has provided everything they have needed 
for the past 10 years!


	 With the onset of the summer months our staff has many 
planned activities in the weeks ahead including: another VBS 
on a nearby island for the 100 plus children there, a one day 
evangelistic outreach for the children, teens and adults on yet 
another island off of our coast, a music camp for our church 
family, a teen camp and more. I thank the Lord that our staff 

are more than capable of carrying out 
all of these activities without us having 
to be there. I also thank the Lord that 
they desire to carry out those activities 

without me having to push them to do so.


Prayer Requests

• For the Philippines to drop the vaccination requirement for 

all foreigners entering the country which was put in place 
last February 10.


• For the construction of our educational building to begin as 
soon as possible.


• For political stability in the South China Sea which borders 
the northern island of Luzon where we live.


• For more souls to be saved and discipled.


	 With all of the crazy things happening in our world these 
days, we are motivated more than ever to keep ourselves 
busy in the Lord’s work, knowing that our true enemies are 
spiritual powers who work to prevent the eyes of people from 
being opened so they might see and understand the glorious 
Gospel of Christ and their need to repent and believe in Him! 
May the Lord give each of us the boldness to share this much 
needed message with those whose eyes are blinded.

	 We praise the Lord for your faithful prayers and support 
which allow us to minister abroad. We pray the Lord will 
continue to bless each of you and that you will remain faithful 
to our Lord Jesus Christ. 
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